
December, 2016 

Wishing You a Wonderful Holiday Season 

And a Blessed New Year! 

Dear Friends and Supporters, 

What an incredible year this has been! I feel like I have been from one end of 

the globe to the other and literally I have.  Though there have been many miles, 

what thrills me is certainly not the travel but the people I have met: 

 The Iranians receiving a Fire Bible in their own language 

 The African Royal Ranger leaders who are winning young boys and girls to 

Jesus and discipling them 

 The Global Teen Challenge staff who are walking the journey of freedom 

from addiction in  Portugal 

 The outreach work at Vienna Christian Center, touching the lives of hun-

dreds of refugees 

 The church planters in Indonesia who now have a greater understanding of 

best practice in compassion 

 The faithful pastors in El Salvador who are laboring in remote villages 

 The Chi Alpha student leaders who are seeing many come to faith on cam-

puses in Mozambique 

Jesus is at work all over the world and I am privileged to be a small part of what 

He is doing! 

I am so very grateful for you.  Your prayers and support continue to amaze me.  I 

hope that there will be moments of absolute joy for you as you realize all that 

He has done for you. 

Wishing you a Merry Christmas and a wonderful year ahead. 
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